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Dear family, friends and supporters,

In less than four weeks (!!), I am leaving on a ten month adventure to the world’s newest country, South Sudan. Some of you already joined me on this journey in the summers of 2009 and 2010. I am writing to thank you for your generous support, report on how it was used, and invite you to collaborate with me once again in this opportunity to build capacity in one of the poorest and least developed countries in the world through education.
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A Brief History Of Sudan and the Valentino Achak Deng Foundation

When Sudan gained independence in 1956, a succession of governments in the “Arab” north deliberately neglected, exploited and abused the “African” south, denying them their fundamental human rights. Four decades of civil war left 2.5 million dead and 4 million displaced as villages in the south were repeatedly attacked and burned to the ground and slavery became widespread. 
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The story of the “lost boys of Sudan” comes from this conflict. Thousands of children from the south fled hundreds of miles by foot looking for refuge in Ethiopia and later in Kenya. Along the way, many died from starvation, disease and wildlife as well as raider attacks. Some who survived were eventually sponsored to go to countries such as Canada, the U.S. and Australia. In fact, approximately two hundred came to Winnipeg.

Valentino is one of these “boys” (center front below). Resettled in the U.S., his biography was written in the book What is the What by Dave Eggers. While writing the book, a 6-year Comprehensive Peace Agreement was signed in Sudan in 2005. This period of relative peace and autonomy in the south enabled many to begin their journeys home. When Valentino did, he was overwhelmed by the difficulties facing his people. He decided to use the proceeds of his book to start a foundation. Its first major project is an educational centre in his home town, Marial Bai (in State underlined in map above). Classes commenced in May, 2009 with a pilot group of 85 grade nine students and three teachers (below). A new class and teachers have been added every year since. 
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In January, 2011, a referendum was held in Sudan. Southerners voted 98% in favor of secession and so, on July 9, 2011, the country of South Sudan was birthed. In April, Valentino’s school will begin at full capacity with more than 400 students and at least a dozen teachers. That first group of grade nine students will enter grade twelve and will face national examinations in December. 
This is amazing considering only…
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27% of the adult population in South Sudan is literate (16% of girls)
7% of the teachers are trained (ratio of pupils to qualified teachers is 100:1)
2% of the population completes primary education… a young girl in South Sudan is three times more likely to die in pregnancy or childbirth than to reach grade 8.
“There is a real opportunity to exploit the window of opportunity created by the peace agreement to set the country on a trajectory that offers hope, development, shared prosperity and common security for all of the people of southern Sudan. Putting in place an education system that equips South Sudan’s children with the skills, competencies and attitudes they will need to build a better future for their country is the starting point for a break with the past.” 

(Building a better future: Education for an independent South Sudan, http://unesdoc.unesco.org/images/0019/001930/193052E.pdf)
Report
My previous experiences in Marial Bai have been among a team of 6-10 international teachers in a variety of capacities. Most teachers at the high school are Sudanese graduates returning from Kenya or Uganda lacking any formal training as teachers. We focused on teaming up with them according to our expertise and developing a kind of student-teacher relationship- observing classes, creating lesson plans, modeling classes, etc. We also ran workshops for local primary school teachers, many of whom were volunteers that hadn’t finished high school themselves. In fact, in 2010 when I inquired about a grade 9 student I remembered from 2009, I was informed he had become a teacher at one of the primary schools (pictured below, left)! The Sudanese are eager to learn and face overwhelming obstacles to do so like this primary school which meets under the trees (below, right).
[image: image8.jpg]


     [image: image2.jpg]


.
[image: image9.jpg]


A highlight from 2010 for me was travelling to a neighboring city to run workshops for school administrators from the surrounding area. They were very eager to participate in the student-centered activities we modeled and enthusiastic about seeing their teachers implement the same practices (pictured right).
As well as training, we also worked administratively alongside the teachers developing school policies and procedures- not only around absences and tardiness, but also around proper hygiene, the care of the school grounds, and the new “annoyance” of cell phones (yes! No electricity, no running water, no paved roads, but in 2010, Marial Bai was introduced to cell phones! (New cell phone shop pictured below.)
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Another huge project which was funded by your support was the organization of the many supplies, books and teacher resources that we brought to the school. Bookshelves were built as well as shutters for the windows to offer protection from dust and rain. Everything was inventoried and a storage room was transformed into a sort-of library. Students couldn’t take the books home, but they could stay after school and use books during library hours. It took a bit of time to convince the students to explore books other than course textbooks but they soon became fascinated by the wealth of images in some, and the simple pleasure of others. One student commented, “so reading can be fun?!” (below left- students in the “library” admire the photobooks I created using your donations from my photos from 2009).

Another room was transformed into a science lab (above right). Imagine looking into a microscope for the first time when all you ever did in the past was draw one in your notebook and memorize its parts! Working with the chemicals were also exciting experiences for the teachers and students.

Moving Forward
I have been planning a return trip to Marial Bai since I left in 2010. As I witnessed the lack of follow-up from observations we made in 2009, it became evident to me that showing up for a month to offer direction to teachers was not enough. I felt strongly that a longer term commitment was necessary in order to get a true sense of the school-year and the challenges the teachers faced on a day-to-day basis as well as to earn their intimate trust and respect. This time I hope to closely mentor the grade 9 and 12 math teachers and continue other workshops and tutoring on the side. I will arrive a month before the school year begins to fill an administrative role with entrance exams and scheduling. This role will be extended throughout the year in other capacities. The Foundation is excited to have me on board in order to receive regular updates from the school for funding purposes. As I will be the only volunteer “on the ground” this time, I will be forced to integrate more in the community and hope to get a better handling on the local language- Dinka. It meant a lot to the community to see me come back a second time and I can’t wait to hear their surprise when I tell them I will be with them this time from the beginning to the end.

Yes, the country has immense challenges and faces immediate threats, but I can’t think of a better time to come alongside the people of the south to celebrate and promote this incredible opportunity to begin writing a new history of developmental success.

Please Join Me:
· Pray! Please let me know if you would like to receive a regular prayer update. 
· Donate money for supplies- I will not bring many resources with me from Canada this time because of weight restrictions, but do plan to do some shopping once I get to Nairobi. It has also been handy to have some cash to buy things locally as needs arise (like the bike I purchased with your gifts for the primary school principal pictured right).
· Donate money to help cover my expenses- The Foundation is covering my flight, room and board, but other travel related expenses like travel insurance, immunizations, VISAs/travel permits, phone credit and other necessary supplies are still my responsibility.
· Spread the word- please share this letter with others who may be interested.
· Keep in touch- here’s a website I will update as regularly as possible: http://noondaysun.weebly.com
If you are interested in helping, I may be reached by phone at 801-4360 or by e-mail at jenny_d13@hotmail.com. Cheques can be written out to me and mailed to 958 Minto Street, Wpg, R3G 2R8. Here’s the foundation’s website for more info. or if you would prefer to support the foundation directly and receive a tax receipt: http://valentinoachakdeng.org/donate_now.php 
Thank you for giving me the time to share! 
Jen
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